THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY OF THE NAVY
(MANPOWER AND RESERVE AFFAIRS)
1000 NAVY PENTAGON
WASHINGTON, D.c. 20350-1000

JUL 16 2021
MEMORANDUM FOR DISTRIBUTION

SUBJECT: Cancellation of the Civilian Placement Process
References: (a) Office of the Assistant Secretary of the Navy (Manpower and Reserve Affairs) Memo
of 18 May 2021, “Implementation of a Civilian Placement Process”
(b) 5 CFR 330.102
The Department of the Navy has suspended ongoing Naval Audit Service (NAS) workforce
reshaping efforts and will not undertake involuntary placements of NAS employees. As a result, the

Civilian Placement Process (CPP), reference (a), is suspended indefinitely.

Requests for Personnel Actions (RPAs) that were subject to the CPP provisions are released for

continuation of the hiring process and will be processed in the order received. My point of contact for
this matter is *

. Kessmeier

Acting
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